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Calendar Dates to Remember 

 
 
 
 

 
PRINCIPALS NEWS 
 

New School Shirt 
The votes are in and we have the design for the new school shirts.  
I want to thank everyone for their participation and the final shirt 
was chosen with input from staff, students, parents and carers.  
One design clearly came out on top and that was Option B. 
     

We will now be working with the shirt suppliers and hope to have the shirts available early 
next term. I think the students will look amazing and I look forward to seeing students running 
around the playground wearing the new shirts. 
 
Attendance 
Education for your child is important and regular attendance at school is essential for your child to achieve their 
educational best and increase their career and life options. NSW public schools work in partnership with parents to 
encourage and support regular attendance of children and young people. When your child attends school every day, 
learning becomes easier and your child will build and maintain friendships with other children.  At Glenroy we are 
actively striving to lift our attendance rates. 
 

Attendance rates for Term 3 

Echidnas Emus Cockatoos Dingoes Hibiscus Indigo Jacaranda Kangaroo Paw School  
84.39% 89.56% 81.48% 87.12% 85.74% 78.23% 83.50% 83.89% 84.05% 

 

Students are expected to have an attendance rate of at least 90%.  As you can see we have some improvements 
needed to lift our attendance rates next term. 
 
Student Garden  
We are continuing to move ahead with the school garden that you may have seen promoted on the school’s 
Facebook page.  We have a tentative date for mid next term to have a working bee at the school to help us with this 
project.  We have been busy gathering the students’ input on what they would like to see in the garden and we are all 
looking forward to this project getting underway. 
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Term 3       September 
Week 10 Fri 26  Last day Term 3  
 

Term 4       October  
Week 1 
Mon 12  K-6 First day back Term 4 
 



Holidays Return Date and Term 4 
Holidays are just around the corner and I hope everyone enjoys the break.  Just a reminder that students return to 
school on Monday 12th October.  Term 4 is always a busy and exciting end to the year, as we farewell our Year 6 
students and get ready to welcome in our new enrolments for 2021.  Due to the COVID-19 restrictions that are in 
place, we have made some tentative arrangements for many of the activities that we usually do in Term 4.  Once we 
know more we will share this with our community. Stay safe and I look forward to seeing you all in Term 4. 
 
Sean Scott 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hope the Koala 
 

Hope the koala is playing in the trees 
Hope the koala has fallen on her knees. 
 

Confused and weak 
She feels quite meek. 
 

Crawling left and right 
She cuddles up tight. 
 

The horror in her eyes 
She says her prayers and good byes. 
 

Her life is turned around 
As she lays on the ground. 
 

Overwhelmed by the bright light  
She stares at the bush with fright. 
 

As a human arrives 
She makes sure that Hope survives. 
 

Now wrapped up nice and warm, 
She’s sheltered from the fiery storm. 
 

Days and weeks went by 
And her skin stopped feeling so dry. 
 

Wishing for her home  
She drinks her yummy milk foam. 
 

Soon her wish will come true 
Hope the koala, with a changed life that's completely brand new. 
 

 
 
  

Write Around the Murray - River of Stories Awards 2020 
 

Students in the Writing Enrichment Group with Mrs Horsley submitted entries in the Short Story or Poem sections 
of the writing competition.  Their writing had to relate to the theme of ‘Change’. Such competitions give our 
writers the opportunity to demonstrate their talent, hone on their skills and share with their peers. This popular 
competition is open to all students who reside in the Albury Wodonga region and has been operating since 2003. 
 

Glenroy Public is so excited to announce that Brianna Phillips won the Year 5-6 Poetry Writing Category with her 
poem, ‘Hope the Koala’ and Joshua Smith scored a Runners-up prize with his poem titled ‘Farm’.  
 

Staff and students were very proud of all entries, and especially congratulate Breanna and Joshua.  
 

Winner: $50 Hume Bank Clancy Koala Account voucher & $200 for school library 
Runners-up (x2): $25 book voucher 
 

Farm 
Whoever said the words, “Pigs can’t fly,” hasn’t 
been to my farm. 
And one thing’s for sure it isn’t very calm. 
When you get there, 
You will see that everything is rare. 
Pigs will fly, a human horse 
And a catfish, why of course? 
Cows say baa and sheep will moo 
They even have enchanted poo. 
Now take some time to run 
And you’ll see it’s number one. 
Now you know it’s fun 
If in the rain or sun 
Walk around the farm 
And you will see a big red barn. 
When it gets dark one of the animals said, 
“It’s getting late now, we need to go to bed.” 
Life on the farm is turning around 
Although all looks the same on the ground. 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 


